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Merry Christmas and Happy New 
Year!  Welcome to something new 
that I’d like to call our “Good 
News Bulletin”, because it is 
chock-full of reflections from our 
staff detailing the wonderful 
things that have happened in this 

year. In an environment of so much negativity, 
punditry, and bad news, we need to count our 
blessings and focus our hearts on the good things that 
God is doing. I would like to give praise to God for 
two main areas: our staff and our ministry volunteers. 
 
As I look back on this year, we said goodbye 
to Michelle Dieter (Food Closet Coordinator), 
Nick Krautscheid (Pastoral Coordinator), and Ashley 
Sheridan (School Principal). Each moved on to 
important responsibilities that God was calling them 
to do. I am so thankful for the wonderful work they 
did to help us further the mission of the Church. I 
look back on their time with us with great fondness, 
most especially for their faithfulness, positive 
demeanors, and drive to promote the Gospel. As for 
the rest of the staff at the Parish and the School, all I 
witnessed were “can-do” attitudes founded in a deep 
faith that God will work things out as needed. And so 
He did.  
 
Near the beginning of the year, Michelle shared that 
she was going to be moving and would need to step 
down from being the Food Closet Coordinator. In the 
months that followed, Dcn. Brett was watching and 
noting who in that ministry had the panache and 
skills to take over. His first choice was Charlie Knapp. 
Not knowing Charlie (at the time), I trusted 
Dcn. Brett’s wisdom, and let’s just say the Food Closet 
has been transformed in a new way that only Charlie 
could do. If you know Charlie, you know exactly 
what I am talking about! 
 
After Nick’s departure in May, Dcn. Brett and I began 
discerning where God was taking us. I asked Dcn. 
Brett if this would be a good time for him to return to 
the Pastoral Associate position instead of Business 
Manager. After some discernment, he felt called to do 
just that. Thank you God for leading us! Then we 
turned our attention to his successor. Without talking 
ahead of time, we both prayed and we found that we 
instantly agreed that Dana Morano would be a great 
choice. I am so thankful she said “yes” to the 

invitation of ministry as our Business Manager. 
 
After receiving notice from Ashley just before the 
school year ended, the School staff was a little 
worried about who would follow after her. Again, 
upon reflection and prayer, we asked the “Math 
Queen” of the school, Sarah Dummer, to consider the 
position. Sarah quickly stepped up as our interim 
Principal and there was immediate rejoicing from the 
teachers and staff at the school. She has been a true 
blessing, having long-term (12 years!) knowledge of 
the school and its culture. 
 
Each week, I meet with what I call our PLT, or Parish 
Leadership Team, to guide the Parish and School. It is 
made up of myself, Deacon Brett, Fr. Anthony, Dana, 
and Sarah. I love working in a team, and I am so 
thankful to be part of this PLT and the team that 
makes up the office staff in general. What an amazing 
and competent group of ministers. Thank you, God! I 
feel spoiled to be amidst such amazing people. 
 
So, those are some notable events with our Parish and 
School staff. As for the ministry volunteers, there are 
simply too many to count. But, each day, and 
especially on weekends, I have witnessed acts of 
generosity and sacrifice for the good of the parish 
with the result of a vibrant community desirous of 
ongoing and transformative encounters with out 
Lord. 
 
Thank you all for modeling love to me and being 
patient with my foibles, forgetfulness, and moments 
of “Pastor-Flabby-Brain-Syndrome.” I look forward to 
our continued journey in faith into the new year! 
Finally, I offer this Scripture for us all to ponder as we 
approach the new year: 
 

“[I] urge you to live in a manner 
worthy of the call you have received, 
with all humility and gentleness, with 
patience, bearing with one another 
through love, striving to preserve the 
unity of the spirit through the bond of 
peace: one body and one Spirit, as you 
were also called to the one hope of 
your call; one Lord, one faith, one 
baptism; one God and Father of all, 
who is over all and through all and in 
all.” (Ephesians 4:1-6) 

G OOD  N EWS  FROM  FR .  B ILL  
Fr. William Holtzinger, Pastor — frbill@h-t.org 

mailto:frbill@h-t.org
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Sunday, December 31st 
 4:30-6:00pm, Fireside 4 — Small Faith Grp. (Akkara) 
 

Monday, January 1st 
 

The Parish Office is closed for the holiday. 
 

 9:00am, Church — Mass (will be live streamed) 
 3:15-8:30pm, Gym — CYO: Basketball practice 
 6:30-8:00pm, Fireside — Young Adult Ministry 
 

Tuesday, January 2nd 
 3:15-7:30pm, Gym — CYO: Basketball practice 
 6:30-8:00pm, via Zoom — Centering Prayer Group 
 7:00-8:00pm, via Zoom — HT Zoom Bingo (email 

Debbie at debbie.a.m.gray@gmail.com to join the fun!) 
 7:00-8:30pm, Fireside 4 — Legion of Mary 
 

Wednesday, January 3rd 
 3:15-8:30pm, Gym — CYO: Basketball practice 
 6:30-7:30pm, Fireside — Women’s Prayer Group 

(doors open at 6:15pm for social time) 

Thursday, January 4th 
 9:00am, via Zoom — Panache 
 3:15-7:30pm, Gym — CYO: Basketball practice 
 6:00-7:00pm, Chapel — Holy Hour of Adoration 
 6:30-8:00pm, Cafeteria — HT Cub Scout Pack 598 
 6:30-8:00pm — Support Group for Abuse Survivors 

(contact Anne Church to participate: 971.238.2654) 
 7:00-8:30pm, Fireside — Baptism Preparation Class 

 
Friday, January 5th 

 9:00am – 9:00pm, Chapel — First Friday Adoration 
 1:00-2:30pm, Fireside — Aging with Grace 
 3:15-8:30pm, Gym — CYO: Basketball practice 

 
Saturday, January 6th 
 6:00am, Chapel — Adoration resumes 
 8:15am, Church — First Saturday Mass 
 8:00-4:00pm, Gym — CYO: Basketball games 
 4:30-5:30pm, Fireside — Small Faith Grp. (Nwajagu) 
 6:30-8:00pm, Gym — Young Adult Basketball 

T HIS  W EEK  AT  H OLY  T RINITY  

Happy New Year, everyone! As we say 
goodbye to 2023, I am grateful for all of 
you. 

 For your encouragement and 
faithfulness as we’ve experienced so 
many personnel transitions. You help 

Holy Trinity to remain Holy Trinity, despite the 
changes. 

 For the way you always rise to the occasion whenever 
there’s a need, whether that’s increased support for the 
Food Closet, additional volunteers for one of our many 
ministries, or your rock-solid dependability for the 
Archbishop’s Catholic Appeal. 

 For your patience as we’ve begun rebuilding our sound 
system, with all the difficulties that has brought. 

 For all the little acts of kindness and service by which 
you take care of one another, and which go largely 
unseen. 

 For the way you faithfully show up week after week, at 
a time when it’s not easy to be part of a Catholic 
Church beset by controversies and divisions and 
pressures both internal and external. 

 
May 2024 be full of blessings for you and your families, 
and may the Lord be close to each of us. 

G OOD  N EWS  FROM  B RETT  
Dcn. Brett Edmonson, Pastoral Associate — brett@h-t.org 

I am rewarded daily in 
my work coordinating 
sacraments and scheduling 
our liturgical ministries. It is 
my honor to welcome new 
infants into the church by 
arranging for their baptism 

with their parents and godparents. Many times 
these are new families to our parish, which 
allows me to explain all the ministries offered. It 
is a real blessing to see these new parishioners at 
Mass and visit with them. It is especially 
touching to help these little ones take their next 
step when they receive First Communion. 

Weddings are one of the most rewarding 
sacraments I coordinate. The couple shares how 
they met, their exciting stories and what their 
future holds for them. It’s such a happy occasion 
for everyone to witness. It touches me to later see 
them at Mass and address them as “Mr. & Mrs.” 

The ministries of Lectors and Eucharistic 
Ministers are very important to our Masses. I am 
so fortunate to have such dedicated parishioners 
which I can schedule to fill these roles, and I can 
also call a friend. 

I feel very blessed to be part of the Parish staff 
and have the opportunity to assist our 
parishioners! 

G OOD  N EWS  FROM  P AT  
Pat Linton, Sacramental Admin. Asst. — pat@h-t.org 

mailto:debbie.a.m.gray@gmail.com
mailto:brett@h-t.org
mailto:pat@h-t.org
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Religious Education 
 

I find myself constantly feeling both 
grateful and humbled for the people 
in this ministry. The way the children 
express their faith and enter so 
sincerely into moments of prayer 

sometimes catches me by surprise! 
 

One Sunday morning, a very small child (about six 
years old) told me he would like to pray for his dog that 
had just passed away, and as we prayed together his 
little frown turned into a big smile. He was experiencing 
the joy of prayer in a way I don’t always do myself, and 
it reminded me that Jesus commanded his disciples 
(including us!) to become more like children themselves. 
 

Even more, I’m amazed by the generosity of our 
volunteer team. Each one of them brings their unique 
mix of strengths and talents to the children they lead. 
Miss Beth always has some fun art projects for her 
kindergartners, and Neela is especially good at helping 
the children to enter into prayer and ritual. Heather 
leads our 2nd grade group with creativity and patience, 
backed up by her son, Jake, and her mother, Lorna. 
Corrie, Peter, Sofia and Lydia have a curious way of 
making Church teachings interesting and even exciting 
to our 5th and 6th grade students. 
 

It’s my privilege to observe them each create the kind of 
friendships, trust, and shared experience that root our 
young generation strongly in their faith. They don’t hear 
it often enough, but I’m grateful for and inspired by 
them every Sunday! 

Confirmation 
 

Because Confirmation is a sacrament of going out into 
the world to serve and evangelize others, we don’t 
always get to enjoy the fruits of the work that goes into 
preparing young people for it. I was recently at one of 
our local grocery stores when a young woman 
approached me right there in the produce section. She 
was one of our Confirmation candidates from a few 
years back, and we hadn’t seen each other in quite some 
time. “I didn’t really get what you were saying when I 
took the classes,” she told me, “but now that I’m out 
here in the real world it totally makes sense!” 
 

It warms my heart to encounter our young Catholics 
after their Confirmation. I see Colby greeting people at 
the door of the church on Sunday mornings, and 
Cameron and Dominic volunteering together at our 
Food Closet. Preethi is both a greeter and a lector at our 
9:30am Mass, and Jocelyn is singing in the choir. 
 

Many others are serving in ways that the parish 
community can’t see: Paige began leading retreats for 
other high school students, and Lorelei started a high 
school rosary club. The list goes on! 
 

Our teens aren’t disappearing. They’re living their faith 
all over the place! I’m so thankful for their presence in 
our community and their witness to the world. We see 
some here at the parish all the time, but I’m inspired by 
those chance encounters that show me how others put 
their faith into action elsewhere — on the football field, 
in their schools, and even at the produce department. 

G OOD  N EWS  FROM  CHRIS  
Chris Storm, Director of Religious Education & Sacramental Preparation — cstorm@htsch.org 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
As I look back to the last six months of 
being a priest, I am grateful firstly for my 
assignment at Holy Trinity to work under 
the direction of Fr. Bill and with a staff 
who is quite knowledgeable when it 

comes to ministering to God’s people and our school; and 
secondly for your warm welcome and your hellos and 
goodbyes at the beginning and end of each Mass. 

As someone completely new to priestly ministry, you have 
allowed me to experiment with different preaching 
methods. Our Pastoral Staff meet weekly providing 
feedback and input as faith sharing and it has been quite 
beneficial to me. It gives me a better understanding of the 
culture and the needs here at Holy Trinity as I form and 
share my homiletic thoughts with you. 

Besides celebrating Mass, hearing confessions, and learning 
the administration of a parish, I am also grateful that I have 

been able to spend time on a daily basis interacting with 
our school students. They continue to keep me young! 
Homebound Ministry is one where I have continuingly 
improved. You welcome me to your home to anoint you 
and the visits afterward are always something I treasure as 
you share much of your love for Holy Trinity with me. I 
have learned much from your commitment to Holy Trinity 
as a parish. My next important ministry is marriage 
preparation. So far, I am working with six couples who are 
preparing themselves for their future marriages in the 
church. I am grateful for Pope Saint John Paul II’s Theology 
of the Body which I have drawn a lot of materials from. 

Thank you all for your hospitality and patience! I look 
forward to journeying with you in the love that God has 
bestowed on each one of us in the new year. May God, 
through the intercessions of our Blessed Mother Mary, 
Saint Joseph, and all the angels and saints, keep you in his 
care and give you His peace! 

G OOD  N EWS  FROM  FR .  ANTHONY  
Fr. Anthony Hoangphan, Parochial Vicar — franthony@h-t.org 

mailto:cstorm@htsch.org
mailto:franthony@h-t.org
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It has been my privilege to 
serve as Music Director since 
2005. I have so many generous 
and talented singers and 
instrumentalists of all ages 
that provide the beautiful 

music that support the liturgies here. We 
certainly make a joyful noise unto the Lord. For 
my music partner extraordinaire and friend, 
Ken Canedo, and all who serve, I am grateful! 

G OOD  N EWS  FROM  MARK  
Mark Nieves, Music Director — music@h-t.org 

I started my position as 
Business Manager here at 
Holy Trinity this past 
September. Since I’ve been 
here, I have constantly felt 
the Holy Spirit’s movement 
throughout the church, 

school, and office. In addition to working in the 
office, I also volunteer at RCIA and Faith Café. 
 

I am always amazed that each year in RCIA 
(I’ve been helping out for about 6-7 years), 
something new stirs in my soul as I walk the 
path with the various and unique individuals 
wanting to grow closer to the Lord and be more 
fully part of the Church. Erin’s teaching and 
leadership (along with teachings this year from 
Fr. Bill, Fr. Anthony, and Ken Canedo) is not 
only knowledge-based but presented in such a 
comfortable and gracious way, you can’t help 
but feel the energy and excitement grow in these 
individuals as Easter Vigil approaches. 
 

At Faith Café, I am humbled by the 
determination and love each of the Faith Café 
Board members and volunteers show to our 
clients, as well as the gratefulness and love our 
clients show in return. Even through the 
pandemic when everything shut down, the 
Faith Café Board persevered and continued to 
safely and without interruption serve those in 
need while following all COVID-specific 
restrictions. 
 

I fell in love with Holy Trinity the first time I 
walked through its doors in 2009, and I continue 
to be humbled by, inspired by, and grateful to 
the parishioners and staff. I look forward to the 
years ahead. Come, Holy Spirit! 

G OOD  N EWS  FROM  D ANA  

Dana Morano, Business Manager — dana@h-t.org 

G OOD  N EWS  FROM  CHARLIE  

Charlie Knapp, Food Closet Coordinator — charlie@h-t.org 

Some highlights from 2023 at your Food 
Closet Ministry (stats as of 12/22): 

 More than 26,550 adults and 
children served through this Ministry; 
this is the equivalent of feeding the city of 
Tualatin or West Linn! 

 More than 27,160 pounds of donations; that’s equal to 
13.5 tons, 14 Liberty Bells, or 8 cars! 

 Permanent roof extension built, protecting our clients 
and volunteers every day. 

 Moved, cleaned, and rebuilt a greenhouse, so fresh 
vegetables can still be grown and provided to our 
clients during the winter. 

 In its first season, we harvested over 980 lbs. of produce 
from the “Michelle’s Legacy” Food Closet Garden! 

 

Every day, I am inspired by the epic generosity of our 
parish and the countless individuals who donate to the 
Food Closet. I am inspired by the multi-talented and 
multi-capable volunteers, who truly epitomize “service 
before self.” I am inspired by the resilience of our clients, 
who exhibit kindness and thankfulness even in challenging 
times. And I am inspired by our great Holy Trinity Staff, 
who face every challenge with compassion and grace! 

With the variety of ministries I am a part 
of (RCIA, Adult Sacraments, Homebound 
Ministry, Annulment Facilitation, Altar 
Servers, and our online Prayer Ministry), 
at the root of them are people, the amazing 
volunteers who generously serve, and 
those who these ministries benefit. 

 

We have a team of 11 for RCIA who come every Tuesday 
night, September to post-Easter, to guide our new Catholics 
and the adults completing their sacraments. We have 25 
Homebound Ministers who bring Jesus in the Eucharist to our 
Homebound every week. There are 60+ “pray-ers” in our 
Prayer Ministry (anyone can do this — sign-up at h-t.org/

prayer-ministry!), who pray for the intentions submitted 
online, that fellow members send out, and that I receive calls 
and emails about from our parish family. We have 75 
Altar Servers and their generous parents who make sure their 
children are available to serve the community. These are only 
part of the good work our Parish does, week in and week out. 
 

The Church is alive and well at Holy Trinity! In the last 15 
years, I have been blessed to be part of a variety of ministerial 
work for the parish. More than that, Mark and I have called HT 
our parish home since we came to Oregon in 2004. And for all 
of this: Thanks be to God! + 

GOOD  NEWS  FROM  ERIN  
Erin Nieves, Pastoral Assistant — erin@h-t.org 

mailto:music@h-t.org
mailto:dana@h-t.org
mailto:charlie@h-t.org
https://www.h-t.org/prayer-ministry
https://www.h-t.org/prayer-ministry
mailto:erin@h-t.org
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As we look back on 2023, I want to 
acknowledge a couple of blessings 
from my ministry with the parish. 
 

First, I’m grateful for Resurrection 
Choir, our group of dedicated 
singers and musicians who have 

shared their music ministry at every Holy Trinity 
funeral for many years. Comprised of people from all 
of our choirs (5:30pm Vigil Choir, 9:30am Sunday 
Choir, and 11:15am Youth Choir) this group truly 
embodies the compassion of Jesus who wept at the 
passing of his friend Lazarus. Note that we do not call 
ourselves the “Funeral Choir” but the Resurrection 
Choir, for we bring the hope of the Risen Jesus to 
families in most need of his tender consolation.  
 

Secondly, I am grateful that our 11:15am Youth Choir 
has grown by leaps and bounds this past Fall. 
Anchored by adult mentors, this choir is made up of 
singers from our Parish School (whom I work with 
during the week) and talented high school musicians 
who enhance our joyful sound through their skillful 
playing of flute, saxophone, clarinet, cello, bass, 
trumpet, and percussion. It is inspiring to see how our 
grade school and middle school singers are not shy 
when it comes to volunteering to serve as Cantor, even 
as our high schoolers continue to recruit more of their 
peers to join us in the band.  
 

To have youth across all grade levels working together 
with caring adults who themselves began singing in 
church when they were young: this multigenerational 
gift exchange is what Music Ministry is all about!  

G OOD  N EWS  FROM  K EN  
Ken Canedo, Pastoral Musician & Liturgical Accompanist 

ken@h-t.org 

As this year comes to a close, I look 
back and reflect on the 12.5 years 
I’ve spent as a part of the Holy 
Trinity community. I have found so 
many moments of joy and faith here. 
 

This year, I am particularly thankful 
for the movements of faith within the School 
community. A group of moms meet weekly to pray for 
our school, teachers, and students. A group of students 
meets monthly to pray the rosary together after school. 
Another group of students meet every-other week to 
engage in bible study during their lunch. 
 

I am proud to be a part of such a faith-filled 
community and excited to be able to be able to support 
these moments of faith in any way that I can. I’m 
looking forward to seeing what God will bring to our 
School community in 2024! 

G OOD  N EWS  FROM  S ARAH  
Sarah Dummer, Principal of Holy Trinity Catholic School 

sdummer@htsch.org 

Each day, I witness the generosity of 
our parishioners. God calls us to be 
thankful. This gratitude is shown in 
many ways, which I see when 
donations are given to our ministries. 
It warms my heart, and I’m so 

thankful to have the opportunity to converse and share 
our hearts when people desire to give to the church in a 
very potent way. 
 

This year, I started volunteering as a greeter at Mass. I 
have made new friends who I get to see every week 
and share our hopes, struggles, and joys of life with. It 
is a true blessing to interact with so many wonderful 
people who I also consider friends. What a gift! 

G OOD  N EWS  FROM  J ULIE  

Julie Mikkelson, Bookkeeper — julie@h-t.org 

I wear many different hats in my job, 
and the majority of my work happens 
behind the scenes. I genuinely enjoy 
this, though, because I get to see the 
Holy Spirit at work in countless little 
ways — and, sometimes, I get to play a 

part in it. A few examples: 
 

Months ago, a parishioner was excited to find the exact 
number of a particular book available at the kiosk to give 
as gifts, but lamented not having a copy of their own. The 
day before Christmas Eve, I stumbled across another copy 
in the narthex. This surprised me, as I hadn’t seen any for 
weeks. The next day, I stumbled across the parishioner 
before Mass, and the dots connected. Seeing the surprised 
delight spread across their face was the best gift I received 
that day. 
 

I continue to receive notes from those attending Mass 
online due to circumstances that prevent them from 
in-person worship. Several are in another city or state, 
whose home parish doesn’t live stream. Others are our 
own homebound parishioners, some who never thought 
they’d attend Mass at HT again. Those notes make 
working through the frustrations related to our live 
stream process completely worthwhile. 
 

We often get calls from nurses and chaplains needing a 
priest to give their dying patient Last Rites. Whenever our 
priests are unavailable, I pray we won’t get that phone 
call. Most times, we don’t. On the occasions we do (and 
there was more than one this year), I am always aware of 
the Holy Spirit at work as I call around in search of a 
priest. By the grace of God, I’ve found one every time. 

G OOD  N EWS  FROM  ERICA  

Erica Wills, Parish Admin — parish@h-t.org 

mailto:ken@h-t.org
mailto:sdummer@htsch.org
mailto:julie@h-t.org
mailto:parish@h-t.org
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Annulment Advocacy     Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 
Funeral Planning      Marilyn & Lynn | parish@h-t.org 
Funeral Receptions     Dolores & Barb | ht.funeralrcp@gmail.com 

Homebound Ministry    Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 
Prayer Shawls      Renee D-J. | ht.prayershawl@gmail.com 
Prayer Requests      Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 

M INISTRIES  OF  P ASTORAL  SUPPORT  

Administrative Ingrid Lowery | ieal@comcast.net 
Pastoral   Maria Menor | meeps68@yahoo.com 
School   Eric Hansen | sac@htsch.org 

A DVISORY  C OUNCILS  

First Friday Adoration Mike Prusynski | mikepru@live.com 
Information Desk Marilyn Palma | marilynpalma@comcast.net 
Newcomers Welcome Rocio & Nancy | rjjalapeno@comcast.net 
Parish Events  Monette Mallari | 503.307.3438 
Senior Luncheon  Brenda Goldner | bgoldner3@comcast.net 
Sunday Hospitality Allie Buchanan | mrsrlb76@gmail.com 

P ARISH  L IFE  

Baptism      Pat Linton | pat@h-t.org 
First Communion (2 gr. +)  Chris Storm | cstorm@htsch.org 
Confirmation (7-12 gr.)  Chris Storm | cstorm@htsch.org 
RCIA & Adult Confirmation Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 
Marriage & Wedding Prep. Pat Linton | pat@h-t.org 

S ACRAMENTAL  P REPARATION  

Abuse Survivors Group Anne Church | 971.238.2654 
Aging with Grace  Hilary Hutchinson | 503.526.0650 
Centering Prayer Group Marilyn M. | jonmarilynm@yahoo.com 
Christ Renews His Parish Allison C. | crhp.women.ht@gmail.com 
Faith Café    Dana Morano | dana@h-t.org 

Filipino Community  Monette Mallari | 503.307.3438 
Health Ministry   Debbie Gray | debbie.a.m.gray@gmail.com 
Indian Community  Pinto Akkara | pintodavis@gmail.com 
Knights of Columbus  Dave LaMora | davidL627@yahoo.com 
L’Arche Portland Liaison Maria Menor | meeps68@yahoo.com 

Legion of Mary   Alicia Garcia | agarcia5219@gmail.com 
Panache     Patty Huntzicker | phuntzicker@gmail.com 
Respect Life    Jerry Maurseth | vjmaurseth@gmail.com 
Social Justice   Eileen Sleva | eileen.sleva@gmail.com 
Women’s Prayer Group Irene Tarango | htwpg23@gmail.com 

C OMMUNITY  G ROUPS  & M INISTRIES  

Religious Ed. (K-5 gr.) Chris Storm | cstorm@htsch.org 
Wednesday Bible Study Marilyn Palma | marilynpalma@comcast.net 
Young Adult Ministry Daniel Rodriguez | youngadults@h-t.org 

F AITH  FORMATION  & E DUCATION  

L ITURGICAL  M INISTRIES  
Altar Servers    Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 
Greeters     Jim Huntzicker | huntzicj@ohsu.edu 
Communion Ministers & Lectors Pat Linton | pat@h-t.org 

Monday 1st 
Nm 6:22–27 | Gal 4:4–7 

Lk 2:16–21 
 

Tuesday 2nd 
1 Jn 2:22–28 | Jn 1:19–28 

 
Wednesday 3rd 

1 Jn 2:29—3:6 | Jn 1:29–34 
 

Thursday 4th 
1 Jn 3:7–10 | Jn 1:35–42 

Friday 5th 
1 Jn 3:11–21 | Jn 1:43–51 

 
Saturday 6th  

1 Jn 5:5–13 | Mk 1:7–11 
 

Sunday 7th 

Is 60:1–6 
Eph 3:2–3a, 5–6 

Mt 2:1–12 

S CRIPTURE  R EADINGS  

Saturday 30th 

5:30pm  +Claudia Ditter 
 
Sunday 31st 
8:00am  +Michael Dooney 
 

9:30am  Holy Trinity Parish 
 

11:15am +Karen Walker 
 
Monday 1st 

9:00am  Holy Trinity Parish 

Tuesday 2nd 
8:15am  Birthday Blessings to 
   Mikayla David 
 
Wednesday 3rd 
8:15am  +Martin Birschbach 
     and 
   +Dick Drilling 
     and 
   +Martha Van Duser 
 
2:05pm  Birthday Blessings to 
   Mel Matthew Comoda 

Thursday 4th 
8:15am  Birthday Blessings to 
   Theresa Duenas 
 
Friday 5th 
8:15am  +Gill Spaulding 
     and 
   +Rosamma Ephrem 
     and 
   +Kathy Miller 
 
Saturday 6th 
8:15am  +Joseph Buu Van-Dinh 

M ASS  I NTENTIONS  

Due to publishing constraints ahead of the  
New Year’s holiday, the collection details for the 
weekend of December 23–24 and our Christmas 
Masses will be published in the next bulletin. 

P ARISH  F INANCES  

Offertory     $30,439 

Food Closet Ministry  $2,655 

HT School     $25 

Additional Gifts   $9,300 

PARISH FINANCES  
 

FOR THE WEEKEND 
OF DECEMBER 16–17 

For  Persons  with  Disabil i t ies   

We pray that people living with disabilities 
may be at the center of attention in society, and 
that institutions may offer inclusive programs 

which value their active participation. 

HOLY FATHER’S INTENTION FOR DECEMBER 
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